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PROVISIONAL CAPITAL OUTTURN 2009/10 AND REVISED CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2010/11


(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Governance and Resources

Subject Matter

The Assistant Director (Resources) submitted report RD.10/10 on the Provisional Outturn for the Council's Capital Budget, together with details of the revised Capital Programme for 2010/11.  He informed Members that the outturn showed that the net underspend for Council services as at 31 March 2010 once committed expenditure totalling £1,459,100 was taken into account was £73,614.  He added that some schemes had resulted in underspends (after carry forward requests) in the year, the main ones being summarised in the report.

He set out the position with regard to carry forward requests on the Capital Programme.  He also identified for Members the resources which had been used to fund the 2009/10 Capital Programme and detailed the 5 year Capital Programme for the period 2010/11 to 2014/15.  He reported that the programme for 2010/11 totalled £12,803,500 based upon the programme agreed by Council in February 2010, the commitments brought forward from 2009/10 of £1,459,100; £6,000 brought forward from 2011/12; and £4,200 other adjustments relating to additional external contributions and direct revenue funding identified to fund the early replacement of a vehicle in 2010/11. 

The Assistant Director (Resources) commented that it had been recognised that the carry forwards from 2009/10 had increased the 2010/11 capital programme to £12,8m and a further review was recommended to ensure that the Council had the capacity to deliver that level of capital programme.  To that end the 2010/11 programme needed to be reviewed by Project Officers to ensure schemes could be completed in line with both the projected budget and projected timescales.  He also outlined the proposed funding arrangements for the revised 2010/11 programme.

In moving the recommendations set out in the report, the Governance and Resources Portfolio Holder eagerly awaited the review referred to by the Assistant Director.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

(1)
That the Executive noted the net underspend on the Capital Programme as at 31 March 2010 of £73,614 which included committed expenditure to be met in 2010/11 totalling £1,459,100 which had been approved under delegated powers by the Assistant Director (Resources).

(2)
That the Executive recommended the City Council on 29 June 2010 to agree the use of the Sheepmount Reserve in 2009/10 to fund expenditure on Sheepmount Drainage.

(3)
That the revised Capital Programme for 2010/11, as detailed in Appendix B to Report RD.10/10 be recommended to the City Council on 29 June 2010 for approval.

(4)
That the Executive noted the reduction of the Regional Housing Pot capital grant in 2010/11, noting that steps had been taken to mitigate the impact of the reduction on the capital programme by re-profiling the Housing Strategy scheme over five years.

Reasons for Decision
To receive the report on the Capital Outturn for 2009/10 and make recommendations to the City Council on the 2010/11 Capital Programme.







